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Bev Letter
   ~CHAIRMAN ~
             Bev Letter 

                JUNE NEWSLETTER
 

 

             
Congratulations to the LCOM Ladies’ Team. All of our practice has paid off and under the guidance of two great co- captains, Linda Travis and Carole Gabos; we have made it to the playoffs.  Our first playoff match will be on June 11th  against Aliso Viejo Country Club. Since Aliso is doing maintenance on their course, all of us will be playing our match at Marbella. 
June also marks the month that we celebrate our Senior Champion. Congratulations to Susan Taylor, who remains our champion, to Linda Travis our runner up, and to all of you who participated in this year’s event. 
Our Guest Day on May 23rd was a great success thanks to Maxene Weinberg and Nancy Tall. The LCOM Board used this guest day as an opportunity to invite corresponding officers from other clubs to play. It gave us all the chance to hear what our neighboring clubs are doing, what events they have, and what things we might consider doing in the future. With the course being in such good shape, it was a pleasure to invite guests to play here at Marbella. We want to make sure that any member is able to participate in our Guest Days. If you are interested in playing, but need a guest/guests, please call Nancy Tall or Maxene Weinberg well in advance. They will make every effort to find someone for you to play with. 
I want to give a very very special thank you to Patsy Dryer for all that she has done for us. Patsy has so graciously volunteered her talents and has provided us with our centerpieces at our Guest Days as well as some of our other events. Thank you Patsy!!
The golf course aerification is scheduled for the week of June 10th. As opposed to closing the course as we usually do, we will be open for play on some combination of 9 holes. The aerification process will start on June 10th and be completed on June 17th. There will be nine holes available for play each day and Friday all eighteen. On Tuesday the LCOM team play will be the only golfers on the front nine. A tentative schedule is as follows and is subject to change.
Monday June 10 – Aerify #9 and #4 fairways
Tuesday June 11th – Aerify #1,#2, and #3 fairways. ( after Ladies Team play has played through). Front nine closed after team play.
Wednesday June 12th – Aerify #5,#6, and #8 fairways. Front nine closed.
Thursday June 13th – Aerify  #10, #12, and #13 fairways. Back nine closed.
Friday June 14th – Aerify #14, and #15 fairways. 
Monday June 17th – Aerify #17 and #18 fairways.
We have enough ladies signed up for the Maderas getaway on June 12th and Elizabeth Thiergartner is certain to make it a very fun day. Maderas is still holding a few more spots for sign ups, but they are limited and have the right to give them up at any time. If you are interested in signing up, please call me to make sure that there is still space available. PLEASE remember as it was very clearly stated, there would be no refunds after May 9th. As soon as we have the final count, we will require your payment to be made out to the LCOM.
After 7 years here at Marbella, Ray Felix accepted a new position at El Niguel. We are sad to see him go, as he was very instrumental in making sure that our LCOM events were a success. His attention to detail and his accommodating personality will make his shoes very hard to fill. We all wish him well in his new job.
  ~ MEMBERSHIP ~
            Sherri Romito 

MEMBERSHIP
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SHERRI ROMITO
 

The Ladies Club Roster consists of 101 regular members and 27 handicap only members.

Birthdays for the month of June are:

Celia Francese


June 2

Sherry Blower


June  5

Kay Wood


June 6


Myrna Molner


June 6

Patti  Stringer


June 10

Tami Tucker


June  11

LaVaughan Gilkey

June 13

Elaine Suh


June 15

Linda Travis


June  24

The winner of the drawing for the discount in the pro shop was Patti Stringer.

WSCGA Tournaments

Women’s Golf Council

July 6, 2013 at Los Verdes Golf Course.  Entry closes 12;00 P.M., June 21, 2013.

Tournament information is posted in the locker room along with entry forms.

Two-Person Event

August 8 at Pauma Valley Country Club.  Entry dates are May 31-July 12, 2013.

JOIN THE LADIES CLUB:

CONTACT:
Sherri Romito

949-248-2453 begin_of_the_skype_highlighting [image: image17]949-248-2453 FREE  end_of_the_skype_highlighting

sromito@aol.co
   GENERAL MEETING
          JUNE 6, 2013                          
SENIOR CLUB CHAMPION
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SUSAN TAYLOR
RUNNER - UP
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LINDA TRAVIS
FIRST PLACE GROSS
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KAREN JORDAN
                                      

FIRST PLACE NET
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YOLANDA TALBOT
SECOND PLACE GROSS
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PATTY COLLINS
SECOND PLACE NET
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PATTI STRINGER
GENERAL MEETING FIRST PLACE WINNER
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MARCIA SMITH
SECOND PLACE
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BARBARA BEHRENS
THIRD PLACE
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XENIYA BAUMAN
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   ~ MAJOR TOURNAMENTS ~
              Yolanda Talbot 

MAJOR TOURNAMENTS
[image: image64.png]



[image: image65.png]



[image: image66.jpg]



[image: image67.png]



[image: image68.png]



YOLANDA TALBOT
SENIOR LADIES CC RESULTS

Thank you to all those who came out and supported our ladies’ club in this tournament.  It was a fun and relaxing 2 days put together by Susan Taylor and her committee, Jane Demeter, Ute McGlothlin and Xeniya Bauman.  A job well done by all!  Everyone received a prize – how fun is that?!  The big winners are as follows:  

Senior Club Champion   Susan Taylor              Runner Up   Linda Travis

1st Gross    Karen Jordan                                     1st Net    Yolanda Talbot

2nd Gross   Patty Collins                                       2nd Net    Patti Stringer

3rd Gross   PK Jenican                                          3rd Net    Dorothy Matsuba

Yolanda Talbot

Major Tournament Chairman

SENIOR CLUB CHAMPION
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A LITTLE BIT COUNTRY

LCOM MEMBER-MEMBER TOURNAMENT

JULY 11 & JULY18
~Judy Davis, Tina Russell & Joey Knudson~

Grab your “Par-dner”…and swing to a “Little Bit Country”. Rope in your par-dner now for this fun two- day eclectic cuz y’all are goin’ to have a boot kickin’ good time!  Sign-ups are available on ForeTees under Events. 

We have a special event planned after golf and during lunch on July 18th. You definitely will want to wear tennis shoes to lunch cuz we have a real country gal coming to show us some real Country moves on the dance floor to some great Country music.  (This will definitely be a NO-SPIKE and NO-BOOT zone for your own safety gals!)

As for the golf, this is the scoop. This tournament is the most fun-filled, and stress-free tournament of the year. For those of you on the fence, let us explain. If you and your par-dner can play both days, you have four chances to get one best ball on each hole. If one of you can only play one of the days, fine. If you both can only play one day, not a problem as far as signing up, but good luck. You don’t even have to play on the same day. There will be two flights from the Red Tees, with Gross and Net Prizes, and of course, a tee prize for everyone. (As usual the 10-stroke differential applies with a maximum handicap of 36.) 

If you are still lookin’ for a par-dner, please talk to Judy, Tina, Joey or Kerry Holtrust.  

~ PLAY DAYS ~
          Barbara Behrens    
   
   

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON
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Barbara Behrens
Ladies...The Pro shop is doing a great job in helping with the Thursday Play Days.  If 

you have any favorite games you like to play, please let me know.  

Thanks, Barbara

  ~GUEST DAYS ~
          Nancy Tall 

GUEST DAYS CHAIRMAN
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NANCY TALL
 

  
Hello ladies,
 

What an amazing guest day we just had... "BLOOM IT AND BOOM IT".  Thank you for making it so successful. I think everybody had a great day. Our next guest day is not until Nov.14th so I will keep you posted as it gets closer.  In the meantime, enjoy your summer.

 

Nancy Tall

    ~ HANDICAP ~
              Connie Merlis 

HANDICAP
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CONNIE MERLIS
May 1-31, 2013 MOST IMPROVED GOLFERS
Starting
Ending
Name
Index (Hdcp)
Index (Hdcp)
Factor
1
Sandy Ewing
28.2 (32)
25.1 (29)
1.084
2
Bev Letter
10.9 (12)
9.3 (11)
1.075
3
Carolyn McGuire
21.5 (25)
19.7 (22)
1.057
4
Dorothy Matsuba
22.2 (25)
20.4 (22)
1.056
5
Xeniya Bauman
21.9 (25)
20.2 (23)
1.053
(  ) = Handicap converted from red tees.
 

 

 

Congratulations to Shana Martensen who had her first hole-in-one on May 4 on 
hole 11 and to Xeniya Bauman who had her second hole-in-one in May in a 
Monday outside tournament event.
 

 

 

  

   ~ RULES CHAIRMAN ~
         Pattie Stringer 

PATTI STRINGER
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RULES CHAIRMAN
HOW MUCH DO YOU KNOW?-Rules Quiz

1.  In stroke play competition, the player must put an identification  
mark on his ball; if he fails to do so, he incurs a two stroke penalty.

True or False

2.  In stroke play, a player returns his score card with a total score  
that is correct but with a score missing for one hole.

a.  The committee should allow him to enter he missing score.
b.  The committee should enter the missing score.
c.  He is disqualified.

3.  In stroke play, a player incorrectly substitutes a ball when  
dropping after taking relief from casual water.  What is the ruling if  
he has not yet played a stroke with the dropped ball?

a.  He must mark and lift the substituted ball and replace the  
original ball.
b.  He must lift the substituted ball and drop the original ball.
c.  There is a two stroke penalty and the substituted ball is the  
ball in play.

Answers

1.  False, Rule 6-5 -  It is highly recommended but not required.
2.  He is disqualified, Decision 6-6d/1
3.  He must lift the substituted ball and drop the original ball, Rule  
20-6 

PRACTICE DOES PAY OFF
[image: image90.png]



[image: image91.png]



[image: image92.jpg]



[image: image93.png]



[image: image94.png]



ON TO THE PLAYOFFS
FALL TEAM


An organizational meeting will be held on Thursday, June 20th at 1 p.m. In the locker room.  Please plan on attending this short meeting.

Thank you,
Carolyn and Marcia
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PHOTOGRAPHER

~ PK Jenican ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 
e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com
password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
If you order pictures to be picked up from Costco, use Mary Kay's name for the account!
 

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  PK Jenican: P.k@camoves.com 

[image: image95.png]



[image: image96.png]



[image: image97.png]



Past 2010/2013 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site! 
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Call

Send SMS

Add to Skype

You'll need Skype CreditFree via Skype
